STANTON LACY PARISH COUNCIL

Amended Minutes of the meeting held in the Village Hall

on Thursday 16th March 2017 commencing at 7.30pm
	Present:
	Cllrs M Finch (Chairman), P Williams, R Gatehouse and E Gatehouse


	In attendance:
	H Coonick (Clerk)


	Public Forum:

	No members of the public attended.


	1. Apologies:
	Cllrs L Brown, P Cowles, S Hewson, P Jones, P Parker, and Cllr Cecilia Motley (Shropshire Council)
	ACTION

	2. Declarations of Interests:
	None
	

	3. Previous Minutes:
	Approval of minutes for the meeting on 19th January 2017. Proposed by Cllr Williams, seconded by Cllr Finch.  Signed by the Chairman Cllr Finch.

	

	4. Matters Arising:
	a) Highways: i) Sign at Racecourse Turn has been erected. b) A letter for Emergency services was agreed and will be uploaded to the website. c) The issue of large vehicles on the Peaton road was discussed and Cllr E Gatehouse suggested some passing places be put in place.  The clerk will discuss with Highways. 

b) Minor Highways Grant – An application for this grant has been made but as it has now been made available to all town and parish councils it is likely we will not receive the amount we have applied for.
c) Community: i) Defibrillators The British Heart Foundation grant application was successful and three defibrillators and cabinets will arrive in April. The working party will arrange installation of all three defibrillators. The clerk presented a governance document that was agreed by the council.  The clerk will approach Plymouth Estates about installation on the Units in Stanton Lacy and will look at possible sites on The Hope. ii) Broadband – Cllr Finch reported that the SWS mast on Wheathill is now functioning.
d) Transparency:  The clerk has applied for funding of £409.04 for the website for 2016-17.
e) Parish Plan: - Cllr Motley has forwarded the Parish Plan to Lisa Bedford. The Local Plan survey was completed and returned by the clerk.
f) Meeting Dates for 2017:  Meetings will be on the third Thursday bi-monthly.  The clerk distributed the dates.
g) Public Phone Boxes: The Community Heart Beat Trust are restrictive of the type of defib cabinet which can be used in the phone box in Stanton Lacy. BT will not allow the box at the top of the Hope to be adopted at this point. Clerk to check when they will next review it.
h) Grant Application:  Shropshire Hills AONB grants now closed.
i) Elections: Cllr Finch thanked all of the councillors for their hard work over the last four years. The clerk reminded everyone of the election timetable.  All councillors who wish to stand again and two interested parishioners have been given nomination pack.  The nomination papers have to be returned by the 4th of April by hand.
j) CIL Funding: Cllr Finch suggested that the £608.43 Community Infrastructure Levy is used to site a broadband mast on the village hall.  Cllr Finch will look at the costs.  .
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Clerk
Clerk
Clerk
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	5. Planning Applications:

	a) Pillar Box Farm – Application for Extension and Porch Amended:  The council considered the new plans and agreed to support the application.  The parish council would like to thank Naomi Dobson for the drainage work done around Pillar Box Farm.

b) Affordable Housing Application: The Rural Housing Enabler is satisfied that the application qualifies for the ‘build your own’ affordable housing scheme.
c) Other planning issues – none  
 
	Clerk


	6. Finance:
	a) Finance Report: The clerk distributed a finance report.   Bank Balance:  As at 14th March 2017 the reconciled bank balance was £5974.78. Expenditure since the last meeting: CAB £60, Lydehole Farm (Lengthsman) £265.32, H Coonick annual salary and expenses £1700.23, Inland Revenue £274.20.  Expected expenditure sheet was signed and will be for the Lengthsman for February and March.
b) Budget Preparation:  The Clerk has requested that the precept be set at £3,200 for 2017-18.
c) Donation to CAB:  The CAB has thanked the council for it donation.
d) Online Banking and Debit Card: On investigation a debit card cannot have set limits whilst a credit card can.  The clerk will order a credit card with a £500 limit and set up internet banking with two authorisations. Proposed by Cllr Finch, seconded by Cllr R Gatehouse. 
	Clerk

Clerk

	7. Reports from representatives:

	a) Shropshire Council: Cllr Motley had sent the following report: Shropshire Council went into the pre-election period on 13th March (which seems rather early, as others appear not to be doing so until the end of March…). The immediate effect of this has been a welcome reduction in meetings, though Cabinet and other principal meetings such as planning carry on throughout.  The Chancellor’s announcement on support for social care in the budget was welcomed by local government, though it is acknowledged that this is not a long-term solution to the problem of caring for a growing elderly population. Most Corvedale parishes are contributing to the consultation on the Local Plan Review, though the break off point of 20th March may catch some out as they can’t convene meetings in time.  Obviously, throughout the election period I will continue to help parishes/residents with any issues that may arise.
b) Louisa Powell Alms House:  AGM in April at which they will decide whether to join with other Alms Houses in Ludlow.
c) Village Hall:  Meeting held.  No issues
d) Flood Committee: -  Cllr Parker was not in attendance so unable to report.

e) Craven Arms and Area Joint Committee:  Cllr R Gatehouse had not been able to attend.

	

	8. Discussion of any other business:
9. Items for next meeting 18th May 2017

	None

The meeting closed at 21.00 hrs.  

Signed:
…………………………………………(M Finch – Chairman)

Date: ………………………………………
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